Dali was intrigued with the images which occur at
the boundary between sleeping and waking. He
experimented with various ways of generating and
capturing these fantastical images.
His favorite technique is that he would put a tin
plate on the floor and then sit by a chair beside
it, holding a spoon over the plate. He would then
totally relax his body; sometimes he would begin
to fall asleep. The moment that he began to doze
the spoon would slip from his fingers and clang
on the plate, immediately waking him to capture
the surreal images.
The extraordinary images seem to appear from
nowhere, but there is a logic. The unconscious is
a living, moving stream of energy from which
thoughts gradually rise to the conscious level
and take on a definite form. Your unconscious is
like a hydrant in the yard while your
consciousness is like a faucet upstairs in the
house. Once you know how to turn on the hydrant,
a constant supply of images can flow freely from
the faucet. These forms give rise to new thoughts
as you interpret the strange conjunctions and
chance combinations.
• Totally relax your body. Sit on a chair. Hold a
spoon loosely in one of your hands over a plate.
Try to achieve the deepest muscle relaxation you
can.
• Quiet your mind. Do not think of what went on
during the day or your challenges and problems.
Clear your mind of chatter.
• Quiet your eyes. You cannot look for these
images. Be passive. You need to achieve a total
absence of any kind of voluntary attention.
Become helpless and involuntary and
directionless. You can enter the hypnogogic state
this way, and, should you begin to fall asleep,
you will drop the spoon and awaken in time to
capture the images.
• Record your experiences immediately after they
occur. The images will be mixed and unexpected
and will recede rapidly. They could be patterns,
clouds of colors, or objects.
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